From: <u>Julie Martinson</u>
To: <u>Contact Council</u>

Subject:Strong Support for Ordinance 23-095Date:Sunday, September 24, 2023 4:10:34 PM

Dear Snohomish County Council members,

I'm writing to express my strong support for this ordinance, which will benefit our community members and local organizations dedicated to serving social needs. The donation of surplus vehicles will help distribute resources for food banks or Meals on Wheels, or to get surplus food from donations to the food programs they serve efficiently while fresh (like donated excess produce from Eastern WA).

I urge passage of this brilliant proposal for better community service for your County's constituents who really need assistance. I view it as a win-win-win proposal.

Sincerely,

Julie Martinson 2303 6th St, Everett, WA 98201

.